Annual Parish Meeting on 20th April 2022 at Chelwood Gate Hall from 7.30pm
Minutes:      
1. To accept apologies and reason for absence.

None

2. To approve minutes from the 2019 annual meeting.
Unanimously approved.

3. Chairmans Report.
Chair gave brief of what council have done over the past year.  Started in Zoom the

Leavers, new councillors Nigel Hogg, Katherine Allenby & Joan Stott, lost Claire called back to active duty.  7 cllrs room for 2 more.

Main achievements – started with virtual meetings, last in May. First in person in July.  

1. Planted 495 trees which were all free and planted for free by various volunteer groups with help of Katherine and Martin.  Replanted copper beeches over A275.  Rebuilt pavilion to a lovely space for school and residents to use.  Working on a bigger project of mapping graves and tidying up digitizing.  New cemetery is completed mapped and garden of remembrance.  When it goes live, you can search for a particular person.  Later date to take photos of headstones.  Older cemetery harder to map, cannot locate all of them and will be uploaded as a list.  Inside lychgate a new noticeboard with copy of map.  New markers to direct people.  Hopefully complete by the summer.  Over budget on tree side but it was essential work.   Tree surveys to be done.
2. Purchase of the rec.  

3. Installing CCTV at Danehill Memorial Hall due to vandalism on the lighting that was installed.
4. Chelwood Gate – Memorial Garden to landscape.  Keep building on work and have maintenance gardeners to.  And memorial posts installed (oak posts) if anyone wants to put a plaque for a relative as opposed to a bench.

5. Grants – Danehill social club for upgrades to windows, wealden citizens advice bureau.  Lindfield have been using pavilion and field and want to resign contract for next year.  Applying grants from FA to maintenance works.  Parking resolved.

6. Challenges – Wall in Danehill – caused many headaches and hours of work for Clerk and Cllrs.  Nature and complication of incident and build which took forever. Contractors had been appointed and work starts imminent. 

7. Tennis Courts – work needs to be done on resurfacing and fences. DPC to look at over next year.

Upgrade to playground – approving spend on that and new structures and surfacing being installed.
4. Questions from the Public.
Trudy – wall 9th month since first accident.  Disappointed with the way it has been dealt with and caused immense stress to residents local to the wall.  Problems with wall due to lime mortar construction and the weather has to be right in order construct.  Insurers have been slow and given a minimal compensation of £200 and admit shouldn’t have had to chase so much.  Cones were put there by highways and have contacted highways about them and highways do not do anything with cones.  One insured without permission of owner of car and other uninsured.  Works hopefully to be completed.  MOP asked why wall hadn’t been tidied up.  Highways unresponsive to issues within parish.  Clerk advised that if report direct to Highways and then copy DPC in.  SLR meeting being rescheduled and will be bought up at that meeting.
5. Reports from Local Groups.
Mike King – footpath group formed in 2000 -30 members 15 active now 1 group of 7 members.  Go out on a Monday morning and look after the footpath and have had good responses and well looked after.  Year off due to cv-19.  Started back in June last year. If interested ES has a v good website www.eastsussex.co.uk/rightsofway and will bring up a map and put in a parish/path number and will show footpath/bridleway if you come across any problems you can report it to rights of way via this site.  ES provided tools and training and first aid help. Funding from ES for a strimmer but no fuel.  Footpaths asked for a donation and is on May agenda.   Chair made some recommendations to attract more people during school holidays or a Saturday morning.  DPC to advertise on Facebook for a jubilee clean up on the footpath for May half term.  DPC appreciate all they do.
Jim Stott – any information from community speed watch – on when they are around and any data.  No feedback from Mick Wells and Sussex Police have contact details and he passes info onto police.
Clerk spoke to Amy PCSO was going to do a community session and invite her to a PC meeting.  DPC to find a Cllr to liaise with Mick Wells.
MOP (Sarah) like to say thank you.  Parish runs really well and is thankful for all the hard work all you put in. 
Closed 20.18 

